School Based Health Center

Email: mcminnvillesbhc@sunrisefamilyclinic.com

Dear Parents & Guardians,

McMinnville School District, Yamhill County Health and Human Services, and Sunrise Family Clinic, are happy to announce a partnership to offer a School Based Health Center available to any student in the McMinnville School District. This health center is located at 1500 NE Baker Street, McMinnville, in the former District Office building. Interested parents may contact the center at 503-565-5300 to set up an appointment for their child, should they wish to have their child seen.

The following services are offered

- Regular check-ups/well child checks
- Sports physicals
- Mental Health, including Counseling
- Prescription medications
- Advanced practice dental hygiene services
- Immunizations
- Care for illness or injury
- Routine lab tests
- Vision, dental, and blood pressure screening
- Referrals for X-rays, MRIs, and specialty care

New client forms are available at the SBHC office. Students will require parent consent, depending on the age of the student*. Forms can be picked up prior to the appointment, emailed in advance of an appointment, or completed at the appointment (if a parent or guardian is present).

For sports physicals, well child checks may be completed and billed to insurance, parents may pay a \$50 sports physical fee, or, if unable to afford it, may apply for financial assistance. Students must bring all completed clinic consents, as well as a completed Oregon Student Activity Association (OSAA) sports clearance form that has been completed and signed by a parent or guardian to the appointment.



Only complete this form if you do not want your child to access the School Based Health Center

OPT OUT FORM

Parents may opt their student(s) out of visiting the health center. Please submit a separate form for each child.

If you do not want your student(s) to participate in McMinnville School Based Health Center, you may opt out of services by completing the form below at your child's school, at the clinic or sending it via fax to the SBHC. Contact 503-565-5300 for more information.

I have read the above information and have decided to OPT OUT of my students access to the Health Center

Student's name		Grade/School	
Parent/Guardian Signature		Date	
Home Phone	Cell Phone	Day Phone	

The SBHC has an opt out policy to allow parents to refuse consent for their child (any age below age 18) to be seen at the SBHC. If this occurs, a written refusal will be documented and the students will not be seen.

^{*}Oregon state law requires a parent or legal guardian's consent to provide medical treatment to an individual under 15 years of age except for protected categories per ORS 109.610, ORS 109.640, and ORS 109.675.